

Langtoft Parish Council

Minutes to the meeting of the above Council held on Monday 17th June 2024 at 7.30pm, at Langtoft Bowls Club, Front Street, Langtoft

Present: Cllr M Rowland (Chairman); Cllr C Warren (Vice Chair); Cllrs C Weston; D Leach; H Huffington; J Hall and Sandra Morrison (Parish Clerk)
Guests: 2 members of the public

1072. The Chairman welcomed members and guests and read out the protocol on the recording of meetings.

1073. To receive Apologies for Absence – received from Cllr Higgins, Robinson and Cox.

1074. To received Declaration of Interest from members on any items on the agenda – none received.

1075. Open Forum - To resolve that the meeting be temporarily suspended for a period of public participation. One of the members of public, Andrew Frost, introduced himself and advised that he was standing as a candidate for the Ward Councillor vacancy.

1076. Ward Councillors Report and Outstanding Issues – none present

1077. Minutes: to adopt the minutes of the meetings held on 20th May 2024 – Annual meeting proposed by Cllr Leach seconded Cllr Weston. Resolved. Ordinary meeting, proposed Cllr Warrens seconded Cllr Leach. Resolved.

1078. To received responses from ERYC on outstanding issues and agree any further action

- a. Bollard on Scarborough Road - advised by ERYC that the bollard is not being replaced as the pavement is too narrow, and replacing the bollard could cause an obstruction to pedestrians with prams or wheelchair users.
- b. Village 20mph zone – request has been refused. Clerk to build a case and pursue.
- c. Email re Cottam Lane salt bin. ERYC adamant that the bin was filled last year. Proposed by Cllr Huffington and seconded by Cllr Hall the outstanding invoice should be paid in full. Resolved

1079. Response on query on the Cobblestone development. The clerk has received a telephone response to her request that the land is tidied up, and it has been confirmed that this will be done around September time when nesting season has concluded.

1080. Playground.

- I. To discuss any issues that have arisen since the last meeting – BMX track has been treated for weeds, climbing igloo has been oiled, mole treatment has been done.
- II. To consider comments in the Annual Play Inspection Report and agree remedial action where needed- inspection to take place on the 4th July following Cllr Higgins return from holiday.
- III. To consider and agree to engagement of The Play Inspection Company for inspection of equipment in 2025 – deferred to obtain more advise on current offer from Sovereign Play.
- IV. To discuss email from local resident re accident on the moss covered goal end. The goal end has been taped off and a notice put up. Team Sports and Play to visit site on the week commencing 24th June to clean.

1081. To receive update on repairs to **telephone kiosk** – all red paint has been applied, still gold and black paint to do, and to install new glass.

1082. Finance

- a) To approve accounts and bank reconciliation to date – proposed Cllr Leach seconded Cllr Weston. Resolved
- b) To approve payments as per schedule 1 – proposed Cllr Weston seconded Cllr Leach. Resolved
- c) To approve payments as per schedule 2 – proposed Cllr Weston seconded Cllr Warren. Resolved
- d) To agree future management of the Virgin Bank account – proposed Cllr Leach and seconded Cllr Huffington to maintain account. Resolved
- e) To approve expenses for Cllr Robinson, incurred for refreshments for D Day amount £62.83. Proposed Cllr Weston, seconded Cllr Leach. Resolved.

1083. Correspondence – to note correspondence received since the last meeting and to agree responses/actions

- I. Police and Crime Commissioner request for consultation on the Police and Crime Plan 2024 circulated for individual completion.
- II. Advise on pre-election period – noted and circulated.
- III. Driffield and Rural Parish and Town June News - circulated
- IV. Response from ERYC re 20mph speed restrictions through the village – discussed at agenda item 7 b.
- V. Extension to Local Government Boundary Consultation - circulated
- VI. ERNLLCA June newsletter – circulated.
- VII. ERNLLCA invitation to their annual conference 24th September 2024 - to book Cllr Rowland and the clerk. Cllr Warren to confirm.

1084. To receive updates on **summer event** : risk assessment still to update; working group have hi-viz vests; raffle tickets to be obtained, survey to be drawn up; lanyards and name tags to be ordered; prizes still to get for dog show;

1085. To received update **on D Day event** – the event was a great success. Clerk to submit end of project report. The Council acknowledges and gives thanks to Cllr Weston for the work he put in on organising the day. Cllr Weston is storing the notice /display boards.

1086. review **Council Standing Orders** – proposed Cllr Weston seconded Cllr Leach. Resolved

1087. To review the **Inventory of Land and Assets**, accepted as presented. Proposed Cllr Hall seconded Cllr Warren. Resolved

1088. To consider implications of the resignation of the police officer and liaison with the Community Speedwatch Team – since the agenda was issued Humberside Police now have someone to stand in as Speed Watch Liaison Officer. New temporary cover PC Rob Toyn.

Meeting closed 9.05

Signed as a true record

Chairman

Date